Greater Nottingham Cycle Development Group Meeting
Notes from 30th September 2014 
1. Introductions and Apologies 

Apologies from Gwyneth McMinn, John Cutler, Joseph Barrow, 
     

2. Station Facilities First Consultation - Dora Vestito and Richard Flisher CPMG, Lee Geddes Mott MacDonald, representation from East Midlands Trains.

The development team outlined progress to date and the initial proposals. Following discussions the general consensus was that

· TfL design standards need to be meet

· A mixture of single and two tier stands were preferable

· A larger retail area was preferable

· Retail would be appreciated but in addition an area for self-help was needed

· Clear signage is needed

· Showers were less of a priority than wash and changing areas 

More detailed proposals are awaited from the development team. 
Future progress with parking at other local stations would be welcome.
3.     Successful City Council infrastructure bids

Keith and Chris presented the outline proposals associated with the Ambition Bid/ LEP Growth Plans. Design is at the early stage but phasing is being looked at alongside the design and it is likely each corridor will be taken in turn E, W, S and N. 

· CDG encouraged the County to try and schedule work to extend the corridors where possible 

· Work is being carried out in parallel to progress the vision for the Strategic Cycle Network (for these proposals and for the Space for Cycling commitment the city were making).

·  It was considered that when more design detail was available the city would hold a review workshop per corridor

· A review of tram track cycling impacts would be welcome once main construction had been completed.

· A further update would be provided at the next CDG meeting

4.       Cycling Infrastructure Update – see attached. 

· Very positive feedback on the new Abbey Street (Dunkirk) toucan crossings from Pedals
· Ring Road Major: Hucknall Road roundabout changes – Pedals were assured the schemes have not changed since previous consultations 

· CityCard bikes expansion plans outside Nottingham City at West Bridgford, Arnold, Beeston Station and Beeston Town Centre - rights to land and planning regulations are slowing the programme delivery.

· Proposed cycle-pedestrian bridge (Trent Lane to The Hook) – early discussion is being encouraged by local developers
· HS2 Cycling Proposals – Next reporting stage expected December 2014
5.     Cycle journey planning post Transport Direct.

It was confirmed that the planner would be discontinued 30th September and that Cycle Streets or Google Maps would have to be used for cycle trip planning. The City are concerned there is no planner supporting multi-modal journeys, as are other councils and transport groups such as the Big wheel.

6.    Matters outstanding from previous meetings

· Building a Better Connected Nottingham – will be progressed this next quarter
· Space for Cycling – City are developing their plans
· Joint Cycle Security Proposals

· latest theft statistics – none were available

· Sustrans Bid – promotional campaign is about to be launched

· Future progress – slow progress in moving forward with the police.

· Cycling events review

· Embankment Car Free Sundays – hit by poor/extreme weather but intention is to continue next year
· EMW event – very successful from all perspectives
· Analysis of usage of CityCard bikes – more information would be appreciated from Russ.

· Cycle Statistics 2013/14 - Keith to review the count sites in the near future and Matt offered to provide statistics from other cities so we could compare our growth with others.

· Advice for cyclists on coping with on-road tram tracks – RideWise and Sustrans are developing briefing sessions
· Promotion and signing of safe access routes to and from Nottm Station – Keith will reconsider signing once more work around the station is complete and cycleway branding issues are resolved

· Proposed Bike Barometer for Nottingham- It was agreed CDG members would get more information re benefits etc. Keith to consider as part of cycleway branding proposals

· City confirmed they are considering HGV issues

· Matt asked and received support for NCN 20th anniversary Celebrations – he also encouraged ideas from CDG to make the Nottingham celebration memorable and also how to expand the Nottingham network. It was suggested that for the latter it might be timely once Keith had provided more detail about the impact of the funding the city have received.

7.       Date of Next Meetings
2.30 Loxley house 27th November 2014

2.30 Loxley house 29th January 2015

2.30 Loxley house 26th March 2015
2.30 Loxley house 28th May 2015

8.       AOB

Paul mentioned that the county might be initiating a Personal travel Planning project in Broxtowe. Travel Right would be promoting blended journeys once tram construction was complete.
10.   Suggestions for future meetings

a. CityCard Bike Update

b. Space for Cycling

c. HA update

d. City Infrastructure Update – including LEZ proposals
e. Sustrans Network Development

f. Health Impacts of 20mph zones 

